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Profit Guidance for the Quarter Ended 31 December 2011 

 

The Board of Directors of Sunningdale Tech Ltd (the “Group”) would like to announce 

that the Group completed the annual assessment of the carrying amount of goodwill.  An 

impairment loss on goodwill of S$23.7 million was determined and it will be charged to 

the profit and loss statement for the fourth quarter ended 31 December 2011 (“4Q11”). 

This charge will result in an accounting loss for both the 4Q11 and for the full financial 

year ended 31 December 2011 (“FY11”). 

 

The goodwill is related to the two tranches of Chi Wo Plastic Moulds Fty Limited (“Chi 

Wo) acquired in 2000 and 2004 and UFE Pte Ltd (“UFE”)  acquired in January 2011.  

 
Chi Wo has experienced a slow-down in sales and higher operating costs as wages in 

China escalated. In addition, there was significant appreciation of the Chinese Renminbi 

against our other functional currencies.  In the case of UFE, one of the major customers 

is undergoing an internal restructuring, so while the goodwill amount is small, it was 

decided to impair it. Given these factors, and taking into account the current economic 

outlook, the Group has concluded that it is likely that the fair values of these units have 

been reduced below their carrying values. Accordingly an impairment loss of S$23.7 

million is being recognised. 

 
This amount is a non-cash item and has no impact on the Group’s bank covenants or 

cash flows or net tangible assets or profit and loss before this impairment loss. Without 

this charge the Group would have remained profitable for 4Q11 and FY11. 

 

The Board of Directors expects to announce the Group’s 4Q11 and FY11 results on 29 

February 2012. 
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